
Nikki’s 
Notes 

On February 
17th we had 
the privilege 
of celebrating 

Julie's first 
birthday! She is our first baby 
to be born in Cambodia. She is 
a very friendly baby who loves 
to play with the neighbor kids 
and be passed around to 
everyone. She recently learned 
to walk and even talk a bit. The 
day before her birthday, we 
had a small party with friends, 
cake and ice cream, and 
games. It surely was a fun time. 
Your prayers for our children 
are appreciated SO MUCH! 
We pray for God's help as we 
endeavor to rear our children 
in the fear and admonition of 
the Lord.

March 3, 2016

Dear Friends and Supporters,

For the past several months, we have been working 
with a group of young people in the village of Tuol Sbow on the 
outskirts of the city. Just this last week, due to our vehicle 
breaking down, we had a service out in their village for the first 
time. We are exploring the possibility of meeting out there on a 
weekly basis. Please pray that we will be able to work out a 
good location to use. 

In this same village, Nhup, the 
man who we helped to get medical 
treatment last month, has begun 
studying the Bible with me every 
week. Please pray that the Lord 
will open his eyes of understanding 
and help him to seek after Jesus 
Christ. I have also had the chance 
to witness extensively to two men 

who live nearby. Their names are 
Rattana and Jone. Both of them have 

listened attentively, seem to understand the gospel, but are 
struggling with doubt and disbelief. Pray that the Lord would 
convict them of His truth and their need.  

This month (March 11-13), the city of Kampong Cham 
is holding a River Festival to highlight the city’s location along 
the Mekong River. Thousands of people from here in the city 
and from neighboring areas will be here to join in the special 
events. We are planning to set up a booth for our church and 
distribute tracts about “The Water of Life”. Additionally, on 
Easter Sunday, our church will be having a special Friend Day. 
Please pray that we will have many opportunities to meet new 
people, share the message of the gospel, and see souls believe in 
Christ during these two special efforts. 

For His Name’s Sake,

The Brown Family 
Romans 15:20-21

Service in the village

Prayer Requests 

• Health and safety

• Language learning

• Relationship and witness with neighbors

• Salvation of Nhup, Rattana and Jone 

• Location for services in Tuol Sbow


